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TEA Tidbits--March 12, 2021
Dear TEA members,
Do take some time this break to rest and recharge! You have been doing incredible things for students--now take some time to do incredible things for yourself and your families.
Student and staff safety tools--reporting forms and other updates
TEA has been working with TSD to improve collaboration and two-way communication regarding improving classroom safety and maximizing physical distancing. We have agreed, for example, that merely having three feet of distancing "nose to nose" is not enough--there needs to be room for students to wiggle and stretch and well, be human. So, they understand the need to have more than 3 feet of actual distancing between noses.  
TEA has developed, in collaboration with the district, this form to alert district facilities and operations if you have concerns regarding physical distancing in ANY EC-12 classroom: 
https://forms.gle/mhrfBvFHjXaCMo7A7
You will need to use your TSD email account to access the form. Filling out this form will alert facilities of the issue, and someone will come to your classroom to inspect and work with you to identify solutions.  
Secondary educators: Over spring break, operations will be walking door to door, auditing every classroom in the district for adequate physical distancing. Any rooms needing attention will be marked somehow (we're still discussing the details). If you want your room paid special attention, make sure you fill out the form above! 
Finally, TEA was able to negotiate some flexibility in work time for teachers preparing their rooms for full return. By now, secondary educators should know that if you work an additional day outside of contract between the time full in-person return was announced and March 22 (the first day of full return), you will have the option of not working on May 14. While not ideal, this does represent an acknowledgement on the part of the district that their decision caused additional workload for teachers.  
Introducing: Protecting Our Schools Together (POST) Tool!
We’re facing challenges we never expected and you're rising to the occasion. 
Remember you’re not alone. TEA and NEA have recently launched a Protect Our Schools Together (POST) tool that aims to identify health and safety concerns in your workplace. 

Here’s a link to the tool you can use or share with your colleagues: 
http://www.thompsoneducationassociation.org/post.html
When you complete the form, you’ll receive a variety of resources that you can use immediately to address your concerns. We’ll also connect with you and other educators to figure out how to best advocate for our schools, our students, and our community. 

Together we can ensure the funding, resources, and support we need, and our students deserve. 
http://www.thompsoneducationassociation.org/post.html
ESS/SSP Workload Calculator--please fill out!
CEA has put together a task force to develop a workload calculator for Special Educators & Specialized Service Providers (SSPs), including Itinerant Teachers, across the state of Colorado. We are currently gathering data across the state of Colorado to inform planning around the Federal Requirements portion of our workloads. Please provide your district and role; then estimate the average time required to complete the following federally-mandated tasks. Your input will help us to determine the weight of different tasks across the workload of different types of providers and different regions. Thank you for participating! 
Click here to access the survey: Workload Considerations for Educators
[bookmark: _GoBack]TEA Grant Opportunity!
Dear TEA members,
The TEA Achievement Grant Committee is excited to announce they have received $4,000 for the 3rd and 4th quarters of the 2020-2021 school year, to fund small grants for teachers to ensure their students the best experience possible in these extraordinary times. Funds are to support NON-Tech based activities (see examples below), and you must be a member of TEA to apply. Applications will be reviewed quickly and recipients must commit to executing their project whether students are learning in-person or virtually.  Successful applicants will also be given $28 (the equivalent of one hour of the district extra-hours rate) to honor the time it will take to order materials, plan, and write the required reflection.
These grants will be a one time and mostly first come, first served opportunity so don’t put off getting yours turned in! Although you are welcome to reapply if you received a grant last semester, priority will be given to first time applicants.
There are three categories available:
1. General supplies [up to $100] – For example, money can be used to purchase colored pencils, glue sticks, construction paper, etc.
1. Social emotional Learning outreach [up to $200] – For example, money can be used for happy snail mail supplies, SEL Read Alouds or little student of the week gifts [NO GIFT CARDS]. Get creative here on how you could help and encourage your students.
1. Project based learning [up to $300] – For example, money can be used for supplies for a project kit with a specified outcome or product [e.g. building a cardboard trebuchet; a cooking kit; a PlayDoh modeling kit].
Steps to apply:
1. Read through the online presentation to understand the parameters of the grant
1. Complete the budget for your proposal (clicking the link will force you to make a copy; please rename the document with: last name_budget)
1. Complete the online application (the application must be completed in one sitting; feel free to preview it to prepare your responses if needed. To add your budget file, choose “My Drive” after clicking “Add File,” then locate your budget document, click on it, and choose “Select”).
General questions should be directed to the TEA Achievement Grant committee chair, Jill Date, at jill.date@thompsonschools.org.
Questions about the Grant Application itself (technologically speaking) can be directed to Carin Barrett at carin.barrett@thompsonschools.org.
We hope you are as excited as we are about the possibilities this additional funding could bring for Thompson students.        
                                                     TEA Achievement Grant Committee
Carin Barrett, Jill Date, Janelle Joers, Michelle Keenan-Harte, Donna Pabst  
Tuition Reimbursement
Did you know that, through a program negotiated by TEA, you can be reimbursed for up to $1,000 of your graduate level tuition each year? Visit here to learn more details and to see the form. It is due by June 1 of each year.

Retirement Planning? Read this
Karl Fisch is a retired Colorado math and computer teacher, and he has written this book especially about retirement planning for PERA employees. It's free on Kindle if you have a prime membership, and $5 if you don't. I hope it is helpful. 
CEA legislative text updates
With the legislative session starting this week, make sure to sign up for CEA text alerts! https://www.coloradoea.org/sign-up-for-text-alerts-from-cea/
One of CEA's biggest immediate priorities is to push for a pause on CMAS testing for this year. There are practical as well as social justice reasons for this.Here's an article on the racist beginnings of the SAT and other standardized testing.  
Solidarity!
Sincerely,
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Andy Crisman 
tea@coloradoea.org 
http://thompsoneducationassociation.org 
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